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PE Kit Reminder 

Can we remind parents that the correct school PE kit is as follows: 

Plain Black or Blue bottoms 

Plain white or house coloured T-shirt  

Plain Black or Blue Zip up jacket or hoodie 

We are noticing an increase in children coming to school in clothing such as football 
kits, logo items of clothing and their own choice of clothing such as Disney jumpers. 
This is a reminder that PE days are NOT Non-Uniform days where Children can wear 

what they like, we still have a uniform policy that needs to be adhered to. 

 

We made the decision to still allow children to come to school dressed in PE kits on 
PE days to ensure that they are comfy and that they have access to a full PE lesson. 

After Easter we are going to be more vigilant and we will be phoning parents to bring 
in correct PE kits or school uniform if they aren’t wearing the correct clothing. 

We will be monitoring this over the summer term and may need to reverse our        
decision and have children bring in PE kits to change into if this doesn't improve.  

Please support us and ensure that your child wears the correct attire for PE days.  

 

Yesterday evening, we played another football match with some slight  
changes to our team. The opposition team was Netherbrook who had won  

every game they had previously played so we knew the match was going to be 
tough! However, we went out onto the field with determination, battling well 
and scoring the first goal. We never gave up and the goalkeeper made some  

fantastic saves! Well Done to all.  
 

 
 
 

Next match is  
Thursday 10th April  



Pupil achievements! 

 

 

 

 

Can we please 
remind parents 
and carers to 
be respectful 
when it comes 

to parking around school. We have had 
rising complaints about people parking 
in front of driveways, blocking access 

and even being verbally abusive to 
residents.  

Respect is one of our school values and 
we need your support to be role 

models and set an example to our 
children.  
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Well done to Luna from 
year 3 for achieving 

her Stanley 7 swimming 
certificate! After a lot 

of resilience and  
determination!  

Well done to Hudson in 
year 2 for achieving his 

Goldfish 2 badge and for 
moving up a group in 

swimming! 

Well done to Frazer in year 4 for winning Man of the  
match showing solid defending and good clearances. After 

his team finished at the top of their division and winning the 
league! 

Well done to Rose in Year 2 
for achieving her 10 meters 
certificate! You should be 

very proud for being able to 
swim distances with no aids! 

 

 

For the attention of Reception Parents - 
Reception Vision Screening 

This week all reception parents were sent an 
email regarding information about the upcoming 
vision screening for reception children which is 
taking place here at school on Friday 4th April. 

Attached to the email is an opt out form, please 
print, complete and hand to the school office if 
you DO NOT wish for your child to be part of 
the vision screening. If you cannot print the 

form, please let us know in advance.  
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Social Media 

As you are aware, here at Brook we have an 
open door policy and we're always keen to 

speak to parents and listen to their ideas and 
opinions.  

Unfortunately, it has been brought to our 
attention that there have been derogatory 

social media comments made by parents,   
regarding incidents that we knew nothing 

about.  

All that we ask, is that instead of writing 
these public comments, please come and talk 
to us and we will do our very best to help.    

We are very proud of the excellent           
reputation that Brook Primary has and we 

really hope that this can continue.  

Many Thanks  

 
Help us become more environmentally friendly! 

 

As a school, we are relishing the opportunity to be more environmentally friendly which coincides 
with the new regulations for schools in England, who have a legal duty to organise their waste 

more efficiently.  This will mean that there will be a number of new bins around school for parents 
and children to use.  

 

Waste now has to be separated into the following categories with specific coloured bins:  
  

• Green lid bins - dry recyclable materials - plastic, metal, glass, paper, and card 
• Brown lid bins - food waste 

• Original bins will be used for black bin waste (general waste) 
 

The bins will be labelled to explain this.    
 

The change aims to improve recycling rates and reduce the environmental impact of waste.  
Please support us on this journey by talking to your children about the importance of recycling 

and being environmentally friendly.  They will also be spoken to in school about this.   
 

Mrs Whittaker (our catering manager) has also launched a  
competition for the children.  She would like the children to    

design a recycling poster which will be created and displayed in 
the school hall to help pupils understand the importance of   

using the correct bins!   

The winning posters will win an Easter Egg!  The closing date for 
posters is Thursday 10 April.  

As you are aware, we were 
very excited to launch our 

new pirate ship last 
Friday, officially named 
the 'Brook Bounty'.  We 

even made the Express & 
Star.   

Unfortunately, it has been brought to our 
attention that before and after school children 
have been using the ship unsafely.  We really do 
not want to ban the ship being used as the whole 
purpose of it was for the children to have fun.   

However, it is ESSENTIAL that children are 
supervised by their parents at all times and 
children should definitely not be climbing over 
the sides.  There is a clear sign on the 
playground which states that if play equipment is 
used, it is the parents responsibility to supervise 
before and after school.   

Please support us with this.   
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**Please ensure you have an updated agreements form  
completed ** 

https://forms.office.com/e/V2Sw2WJSHb 

Brook Buddies runs every morning and evening. Why not join us 
for  breakfast or some after school fun?  Our session times & 

prices are below:       
                                                                                                                             

Breakfast club: 

8:00am–8:45am - £3.50 

Afterschool club: 

3:20pm–5:45pm - £8.00 

All bookings must be made by Thursday of the week  
before you require childcare.  

 
Please note: (Summary from Brook School policy)                                                                              

Parents should collect their child promptly at the end of a  
session otherwise you will be charged a fee of £10.00 to cover 

staff costs if they are more than 10 minutes late.  If this  
situation arises more than three times in one term, their child’s 

place at Brook Buddies may be forfeited! 

Please could we remind parents that pay via voucher/tax free 
payments, you need to send your payments to the Buddies 
email: buddies@brook.dudley.sch.uk. Please do not send to 

the school info address as sometimes they may get  
overlooked and missed.  

 

This week in buddies we have enjoyed lots of outdoor play. We 
have created a stage to sing & act on! 

We have created some lovely mothers day items too. 

 
Please can we remind parents that if they do not require 

their breakfast club session, could they please remember to 
cancel it so that the space can go to other children that may 

need it. Thankyou  

 

Last weeks  
attendance: 

17/03/25 - 21/03/25 

3S were the highest          
attendees in KS2 and 
1D were the highest in 

KS1.  

 

 

Rec B 90.77 

Rec R 90.74 

1D 97.39 

1H 96.40 

2C 96.67 

2T 93.79 

3F 97.24 

3S 97.67 

4HD 97.59 

4W 97.24 

5I 91 

5SW 91.67 

6AH 96.33 

6E 96.21 

School Total 94.73 

Target  97% 


